
UFCW 367 Renee Hanneken replied Fri, 15 Aug 2025 

To: PDC Support 

Thank you for taking my call earlier.  Below is the timeline we discussed.  

The original complaint was filed on 7.22.25, however, we had bee working since mid-July to resolve 
the filing requirements with the PDC’s reporting side.  The matter was resolved on 7.22.25 and 
invoices were processed.  There was one other piece that was missing that was identified and 
resolved on 7.30.25 and reporting was going to communicate that with the compliance area. 

The complaint was amended on 8.1.25 and our response to that is as follows: 

We met with Washington Community Action Network in January for signature gathering for the 
Worker Bill of Rights (WBR). 

Signature gathering commenced in April. 

We did not receive invoices until the end of June, which was the same time we were bargaining our 
grocery contract. 

We reached out to the PDC and updated everything with their guidance (above) and paid the 
invoices on 7.22.25. 

The complain speaks of Sub-Contractors, which there were not any, any vendors would have been 
report by WA CAN. 

Fiends of Jim Cooper filed the C-1pc as a campaign coalition with Local 367, therefore, there are no 
filings by Local 367 independently for the Campaign in Olympia, WA. 

There have been no filings in Tacoma, WA as there is not currently a campaign there. 

Local 367 is under the impression it has 2 weeks to file any C-1pc registration within 2-weeks of 
forming or expecting to receive/spend funds, whichever occurs first.  Since the political 
committee has not been formed, we have not submitted the required C-1pc. 

If you have any questions, please let us know.  Thank you. 
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